TRANSPORTATION AND ENVIRONMENT
COMMITTEE MEETING RECORD
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The Transportation and Environment Committee (TEC) meetings are reg%rdedg&genda
materials and audiotapes may be reviewed/copied by contacting the Public-Works and
Transportation TEC Staff Coordinator at 214.670.4147.
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Meeting Date: October 13, 2008 Start Time: 2:07 p.m. Agi%ilrnment: 4:03 p.m.

Committee Members Present:
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Pauline Medrano, Carolyn R. Davis

Committee Members Absent:
Vonciel Jones Hill, Absent on City Business
Angela Hunt g

Other Council Members Present:
Dr. Elba Garcia, Mayor Pro Tem

City Executive Staff Present: ‘
Frank Poe for Ramon Miguez, Assistan

Jill Jordan, Assistant City Manager
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TRANSPORTATIOE{Q%‘{ID NV ONMENT%OMMITTEE AGENDA
1. finuted: 2668

Seconded by: Allen Passed unanimously

:;;f;%‘;%}& ,:;;:/‘: )
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2. Sidewalk Brie

ﬁ

Presenter: Rick Galceran, Director, Public Works and Transportation

Mr. Galceran provided a summary of Council comments about sidewalks from their
September 24, 2008 meeting and briefed the Committee on the history, funding and
challenges associated with sidewalk construction and maintenance. He reviewed

the City’s current sidewalk programs and presented the new “Fast Fix” sidewalk
replacement program.
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Action Taken/Committee Recommendation:

Dr. Garcia stated her approval for the new program and indicated that she would like

to see more money put into a no-cost program, possibly using CDBG funds, for
citizens to replace sidewalks.

Ms. Davis asked if there were programs available specifically for senior citizens to
cover the cost of sidewalk replacement. Mr. Galceran s;ated that the current
programs do not differentiate senior citizens from other c:lf‘“ As. Ms. Davis asked

%

y in the 50/50 sidewalk
if@fgetermmes the amount
vi ,w to start a petition

the steps to get a

those sxdewalks that need to be replaced mﬁér dxstnct to be ready
program. Ms. Koop said this was a 00 W}dea aﬁg_ encouraged “ot}é
members to identify sidewalk projects early in* ﬁ%&?lp tiorr-of the next bend program.

S|dewalk repairs. In partlcular ﬁﬁ?gfsked if a cmzeé*;cou!d choose the type of

material used for the sidewalk. M e ran stated s
specific information for Mr. Kadane, Mr 7 ﬁ;@{,ﬁ ,
were required to install sidewalks. M% _Ga ﬁé ran “ iprr
to provide sidewalks,7/7; v k-

P i, i;

:date on theﬁ"§tatus of sidewalk projects included in the

2006 Bond Prog‘r ;;and ofg_‘the Safe R?%s to School program. Mr. Galceran

stated that he would r

“the past the Clty had often waived the requirement for
: -and left sidewalks out of thoroughfare projects. He
ity continue its more recent practlce of not approving

Fix Prog Mr Galcé’ran said that 107 requests had been received to date and
ctiop was seﬁeduled to begin on 24 of those requests this month.

3. Love Field People Mover Connector Financial Analysis and Recommendations

Presenter: Dan Weber, Director, Department of Aviation
Mr. Weber began by summarizing the September 22, 2008 Committee briefing that

reported on the findings of the peopie mover feasibility study. This briefing covered
the financial implications of building the people mover within the context of the




TEC Meeting Record
October 13, 2008
Page 3

airport's financial resources and other capital improvement programs.
Implementation of the Modernization Program and People Mover would consume
nearly all PFC revenue for the life of the bonds and limit future capital improvement.
It was recommended that staff evaluate alternative transit connections between Love
Field and the DART LRT system and report back to the Committee in January 2009.

Action Taken/Committee Recommendation:

Ms. Koop said that a decision on a Love Field transit conneé{ren needs to be made

qurckly She suggested that staff look at two altematlvesiﬁat have been addressed
ion from the Inwood LRT

irgart property parallel to

ay, a Mockm' gl

the terminal. She felt that a bus connection ocghstreets would:t t provide quick

ptron should

Committee as qurckly as possible. She em‘g ed
‘ Ievel of service that would be

be environmentally sensitive and provide a very
attractive to airport passengers. B

T,
Mr. Kadane agreed that an undergf%?f ptlon app ;egﬁo be too costly. He

suggested that staff examine the at- §rade é" hat goeé‘s around the southern end
of the runway near Mockmgbrrd

venue wo’éd be generated by the People Mover. Mr.
'not generate significant revenue. Ms. Davis asked how
jould be charged# Mr. Weber stated that the passenger
setap: %ﬁ@;p%passenger and would be capped at $4.50
7 ,

;;;%% o

Ms. Davis asked
Weber stated tha ’

/'i";;&as dnsﬁppomted that the current People Mover option was too
expensive andﬁ%a} r;téok this long to come to that conclusion. He asked Mr. Weber
to check with thé: FAA to see if they would allow a trench under the runway rather
than a tunnel. Mf. Weber said that he would add this option to the list of alternatives.

Mr. Natinsky asked that this be brought back to Committee before January and that

he preferred that it come back within thirty days. Ms. Koop asked that this be put on
the Committee’s November agenda.

Ms. Medrano asked that a security component be included in any future plans for the
People Mover.
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Motion was made for the Department of Aviation to bring this item back to the

Committee on November 24, 2008 with an evaluation of alternative solutions and a
recommendation.

Made by: Natinsky Seconded by: Medrano Passed unanimously

. Transit Signal Priority at Traffic Signals in the Downtown !ransntway Mall

Presenters: Beth Ramirez, Assistant Director, Public Wagk and Transportation

Ms. Ramirez briefed the Committee on the Transit Sﬁéﬁal

,,,,,,

will be implemented when DART's Green Lm/g Gpens fo?eé%gvenue service in
September 2009. The system is intended ta?fkeeﬁ the trains” ﬁ%eschedule going
through the CBD transit mall whlle mmlmjﬁﬁg thelr 1mpact on cféé@street traffic.

nal F’ﬁ/ ggystem would be in place for
iz :£a|r Park. Mé amirez |r1’é’ cated that testing would begin
5) stem wou(é be operational when DART begins service

Ms. Davis asked if the new Transrt §|g
DART's grand openj 2

VDS 32 the “9hts ai‘é flashing. Ms. Ramirez stated that in
€an ue ~arms are installed to prevent crossing, as

areas where this is l(r%ﬁg ‘o b&an.issy
: é?i'ﬁ not tg é the tracks when the lights are flashing.

he:.importance of unloading and loading the trains
¥needed to have the policies and training in place to

as ed fo ve’larn‘" ication on the timers. Ms. Ramirez explained that the
t!mers would E’@@ld so that they could be seen by train operators, but not by
others so as not ?g}zause confusion.

Motion was made to move this item forward to full Council on October 22, 2008.

Made by: Medrano  Seconded by: Davis Passed unanimously

. Traffic Barricades

Presenter: Beth Ramirez, Assistant Director, Public Works and Transportation
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Action Taken/Committee Recommendation:

Due to time constraints, this item was not briefed.

. Plastic Bag Policy

Presenter: Eric Griffin, Interim Director, Office of Env;ronmen al Quality

Mr. Griffin briefed the Committee on the environmental i ;Pact of single use plastic
shopping bags and outlined several options to reduce theif ise and/or impact on the
environment. The staff recommendation mcluded,z’ threg: phase program: (1) a
recycling/reduction program for the short terms. (2% a surc”ﬁ ,/gye program as a
medium term step, and (3) a complete ban asy 2 éng’term plan. ~

Action Taken/Committee Recommendatfé %,

better to educate the communltyéfgn why recychng*%%gnportant to the environment.

Ms. Koop suggested that we enticé 0] ke these plastic bags and
recycle them for reuse.

Mr. Natinsky also said that he does ﬁgt fs ing: stlc bags. Mr. Natinsky is
concerned about th 5. ( requ:red‘gﬁil these bags but is in favor of
an education plang Ms. drano agree&: that an education plan would be best and
possibly partnjg:?i . Wi it r'ﬁz t'ons such as the Boy Scouts in this
effort. ’ "ﬁ‘ *

Ms. Dayisistated, that i ;upp ooking at an alternative to plastic bags. Ms.
Davl?ésked if the A ”'ty wouﬁizgy to ban the plastic bags. Mr. Griffin stated that they
wefe.not recommer a ban’at this time

e suggeste g%at wé have discussions with manufacturers about looking
,,s to the Qféstic bags. Ms. Jordan stated that she had spoken with a
group in Wa’éf%{ggton

education progtam. .~

No action was taken on this item.

Avraa. A. Icovp @
Linda L. Koop, Chair
Transportation and Environment Committee






